Message on behalf of the Co-Facilitators of the intergovernmental negotiations of the political declaration of the "World Social Summit" in 2025, under the title "the Second World Summit for Social Development"

Dear Colleagues,

As promised in our last email communication at the end of the month of July, we are pleased to share with you the final version of the Doha Political declaration of the "World Social Summit" in 2025, under the title "the Second World Summit for Social Development".

We hereby place this text under silence procedure until the **2nd of September 6 p.m.**

We want to thank all delegations for their constructive and active engagement throughout the process. In light of the thorough readings and the more than 60 hours of informal consultations, we have made every effort to adopt a balanced approach, bridge divergences and find common denominators for the various and numerous positions that were presented in the room.

We hope that this version of the text will enjoy the endorsement of all delegations.

The co-facilitators remain available in the next days for any inquiry.